
BRAC Cleanup Team 
OE BCT Meeting Minutes 

February 21, 2003 
 

Final Version 
 

Attendees: 
Gail Youngblood, DENR  
Rizgar Ghazi, DTSC  
John Chesnutt, USEPA  
David Eisen, USACE  
Chieko Nguyen, DENR  
Edward Ticken, MACTEC  
Gary Griffith, Parsons  
 
Agenda Items: 
Item Action Comment 
Action Items  Update Update previous month list 
Fieldwork Update Update  
Fieldwork Variance Update  
Track 1 Discussion  
Ranges 43-48 Discussion  
Tracks 2 and 3 Discussion  
RCI Project Discussion  
 
Action Items List 
Action Items list was updated. 
 
Fieldwork Update 
Juan Koponen provided an update on fieldwork in support of the Ordnance and 
Explosives cleanup program.   
- 6 anomalies were investigated with a miniature open front barricade (MOFB, or 
“budlight”) at site OE-SEA.1 along Gen Jim Moore Blvd, which was closed for a short 
time during the work.  Nearby residents were informed prior to the work and were 
cooperative.  Operations went smoothly. 
- The Technical Escort Unit is scheduled to arrive in March to assist with the removal of 
eleven items identified in sites OE-SEA.1-4.  Roads may be subject to closure during this 
work.  A press release announcing the details will be made ahead of time. 
 
Fieldwork Variances 
No new variances have been completed since the last report. 
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OE Incident Update 
A case of grenades was found in a closet of former Hayes housing unit during demolition 
activities. 
 
Ranges 43-48 – see handout 
Tamir Klaff of Parsons described the revised Ranges 43-48 approach and the advantages 
of the revised process.  Changes to the Site Specific Work Plan will need to be distributed 
and posted on the website with changes identified. 
 
Track 1 Update 
A meeting was proposed for March 19 to discuss Track 1 issues.  MACTEC will 
coordinate meeting logistics.  Draft Final Track 1 report is scheduled for issue in March, 
so the schedule will be updated. 
 
Site Security  
The Site Security Committee tentatively scheduled to meet April 9 at 9:00am with EPA 
and DTSC to participate via conference call. 
 
RCI Project – see handout 
Some information on the Residential Communities Initiative (RCI) project was provided 
to the agencies. 
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